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3rd Annual General Meeting 

Saturday, April 22, 2023 

Forest Hill United Church, Kitchener 

Gathering at 11:30 a.m. with bag lunch at noon  

Sing Along at 1 p.m. followed AGM and speaker 

 

 

“The Love of Creation” 
 

Guest Speaker & Worship Leader 

Lori Neale  

of General Council’s Church in Mission Unit 
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Agenda 

 
1. Greeting 

2. Regional Land Acknowledgement 

3. Constitution of the Meeting 

4. Greeting from NUCW President, Nancy Risto 

5. Appointment of recording secretary for the AGM 

6. UCW Regional Purpose 

7. Worship, Speaker  

8. In Memoriam 

9. Approval of Minutes of April 9, 2022 

10. Approval of Annual Reports  

11. Treasurer's Report 

12.  2023/2024 Budget 

13.  Nominations, Election 

14.  Installation of Executive  

15.  Announcements 

16.  Courtesies 

17.  Enabling Motion 

18.  Benediction  

19.  Adjournment 
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 UCW Western Ontario Waterways  
Leadership Team 

 
President:   Anne Reuber 
Vice President: 
Treasurer:    Joyce Osborne 
Secretary:   Marnie McDonough 
Communications:   Kim Posno 
Rep to Region:  Edith Coyle 
National UCW Rep: Anne Reuber 
    Nancy Lennox 
Member at large:  Eleanor Firth 
    Barbara Seaton 
    Eileen Townsend 
    Joan Whyte 
    Nancy Lennox 
    Jacquie Diverty 
    Mary Hawthorne 
    Margot White 
Staff Support:  Kathy Douglas 

 
 

 
UCW Regional Purpose 

 
The purpose of the Regional United Church Women is 

• to strengthen and support the United Church Women and 
other groups where desired  

• to provide an opportunity for spiritual growth, Christian 
fellowship, study, and leadership development  

• to maintain close ties with all Conference/district and 
General Council working units  
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In Memoriam 

 
Let us pause to remember the UCW members and indeed all the women of our churches who are no 

longer with us since our last AGM. 

 

Let us pray. 

Eternal God, Father of Mankind, 

We thank you for the lives, work and influence of these women.  We honour their joy and 

faithfulness in serving You and strengthening us in our service.  They shared in our joys and sorrows 

always offering support. love, and hope.  We will remember them. 

In the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ, Amen. 

 

I place these flowers in loving memory of our friends. 

 

Let us join together in singing, “In the Bulb There is a Flower” Voices United No. 703. 

 
************************************************************* 

 

Guest Speaker Bio 
 

Lori Neale serves as Network Coordinator in the Identity and Mission cluster of the Church in Mission Unit 
of the General Council Office. 

She supports Climate Justice advocacy and Faithful Footprints promotion as well as people to people 
experiences with Global Partners. 

This past summer this included supporting the visit of Lumba and Shadrick from Women for Change in 
Zambia to attend the National UCW Conference in Cape Breton, NS.    
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UNITED CHURCH WOMEN 
of Western Ontario Waterways Region 

SECOND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
 Zoom virtual meeting 

 Saturday, April 9, 2022;  10:00 a.m. 
MINUTES 

 
Present:  59 members and guests joined the virtual meeting; including Executive members Anne Reuber-
President, Joyce Osborne-Treasurer, Marnie McDonough-Secretary, Edith Coyle-WOW Rep, Kim Posno-
Communications; Members at Large Eleanor Firth, Eileen Townsend, Joan Whyte, Nancy Lennox, Barbara 
Seaton, Jacquie Diverty, and WOW Staff Minister for Faith Formation Kathy Douglas. 
Guests:  Nancy Risto,  Rev. Mark Laird, Dan Van Winden-zoom host, Rev. Joan Silcox-Smith, and Heather 
Herman-zoom support. 
This second annual general meeting of the United Church Women of Western Ontario 
Waterways Region was advertised with over a month’s prior notice, including by emails 
distributed to all UCW Units that had provided addresses in their 2021 statistics.  It was 
advertised on the WOWRC webpage as well. The Annual Report in addition to the 
Zoom-link were distributed two weeks preceding the meeting.  The Theme was “Caring 
For Spirit”. 
The Zoom room opened at 9:30 a.m., with music of pre-recorded singing beginning at 
9:55 a.m.  Eleanor Firth introduced five hymns, with Susan Walker providing the vocals 
and Dan Van Winden on piano. Kathy Douglas provided hosting along with Dan, and 
Heather Herman for zoom-support.  The meeting was recorded. 
Anne Reuber opened the meeting at 10:10  a.m., showing the Christ Candle already lit.  
She thanked our music leaders, welcomed everyone and introduced guests Nancy 
Risto-National UCW President and Mark Laird-President WOWRC.  Greetings were 
read from Win Czum-UCW Past-President of Antler River Region.   
Anne acknowledged our settler presence on the Indigenous lands which our region 
resides on, and led us in prayer. 
President Anne Constituted the meeting as the second business meeting of Western 
Ontario Waterways Regional Council United Church Women for whatever business may 
properly come before it. 
A motion was made by Nancy Lennox-Waterloo,  and seconded by Joan Whyte-
Londsboro, to appoint Marnie McDonough-Annan as the recording secretary for 
this meeting.  Motion carried. 
A motion was made by Eleanor Firth-Meaford, seconded by Nancy Lennox-
Waterloo, and carried to approve the Revised Agenda. Change was so that the 
Benediction would precede the Adjournment (Annual Report [AR] Page 3).  
Nancy Risto brought greetings from NUCW, wishing us well for our meeting. 
Jacquie Diverty introduced our worship leader and guest speaker The Rev. Joan Silcox-
Smith, who is Manager of the Grey Bruce Spiritual Care Department.  Biography is on 
page 5 of the Annual Report. 

Joan acknowledged the various gifts we bring to our UCWs, congregations and the 
world. She led us in an opening ritual of candle lighting, meditation focusing on 
breathing, and blessings. We were encouraged to turn to, share with, and be open to 
the light in others.   
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Her presentation on the role of spiritual care was enhanced with a short video and 
power point visuals.  We were reminded that spiritual pastoral care can be integrated 
into a patient’s medical care team, is available to everyone no matter your faith tradition, 
is available 24 hours/day, does not cost the patient or their family, and is not dependent 
on having your own clergy. Confidentiality is a vital part of this support role, and 
providers are well trained for this care. Joan acknowledged with thanks the funding 
provided by the United Church’s mission support.   

Eleanor Firth thanked Joan for her worship and informative presentation.  Nancy 
Lennox helped us to remember UCW members who had passed away in the past year, 
as well as gave thanks for the ministry of units that had closed.    President Anne 
resumed the chair for the business portion of our meeting. 

Adoption of Minutes of April 24, 2021 AGM. (AR Pages 6-9)  Moved by Marnie 
McDonough-Annan, seconded by Eleanor Firth-Meaford,  and carried. 

Motion to accept remaining reports, (AR pages10-11,13-16) with the exception of 
the Financial Reports (AR page 12), was approved on motion by Edith Coyle-
Waterloo, and seconded by Jacquie Diverty-Sauble Beach.  

The Treasurer’s Financial Report for 2021 (AR page 12), was accepted as moved 
by Joyce Osborne-Ripley and seconded by Kim Posno-Barrie.  Thanks were 
extended to Marilyn Freer for reviewing the financial records. 

2022 Proposed Budget explanations were presented by Treasurer Joyce Osborne.  
Motion to approve the budget for 2022 (AR page 12) was moved by Joyce 
Osborne-Ripley, seconded by Anne Wright-Guelph, and carried. 

Nancy Risto-NUCW assumed the Chair, declared all Executive positions clear, and the 
nominations report (AR page 16) was presented.  

A motion was made by Nancy Lennox-Waterloo, seconded by Mary 
Helen Clifford-Stratford, and carried, that Marnie McDonough-Annan 
be appointed secretary for the election of officers. 
A motion was made by Susan Dunlop-Guelph to accept the 
Nominations Report.   After Nancy Risto called for additional 
nominations from the floor three times without any additions, the 
slate of the Executive was acclaimed.  Motion was seconded by Mary 
Helen Clifford-Stratford and carried. 
President of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council Rev. Mark Laird 
installed the Executive of the United Church Women of Western Ontario 
Waterways Region, sharing inspiration from 1 Corinthians 12.   A prayer of 
blessing was offered on all the members.   

Announcements where presented by Marnie McDonough.   Highlights 
included the photos of our 60th Anniversary Banner made by Cathy 
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Stewart Savage, Linda Bland and Marnie.  It is a 2-sided quilted piece with 
blocks inspired by our purpose; witness, study, fellowship and service. 

There are 31 WOW members registered for the July Celebration to date. 
The Theme song “Into Your Hands” by Rev. Alice Finnamore is available 
now, as are four (4) worship services for wider congregational use.  In 
addition, the WOW UCW Executive is providing worship in celebration of 
this anniversary for the WOWRC AGM on Sat. May 7 at 1 pm. 

The Tri-Regional UCW events are on hold for now. Newsletters are 
available on the websites of our regional and the national church.  Camping 
Sunday is April 24th, and the three (3) local camps would welcome support 
as they open this summer. 

Courtesies were offered by Joan Whyte to those who had contributed to the 
meeting, work and ministry of our UCW. She thanked those behind the 
scenes who made the technology accessible, Dan, Heather and Kathy.  
Also recognized with appreciation were Joan Silcox-Smith, Nancy Risto, 
Mark Laird, Executive members, and Anne Reuber for her leadership. 

Moved by Joy Barr-Collingwood, seconded by Anne Wright-Guelph,  
that the Executive of the United Church Women of The United Church 
of Canada of Western Ontario Waterways Region be empowered to 
transact any necessary business on behalf of the United Church 
Women until the next Annual General Meeting, including the right to 
appoint any necessary changes of membership to the Executive itself.  
Motion carried. 

Closing comments and the UCW Benediction were offered by NUCW 
President Nancy Risto at 11:45 a.m. 
Motion to Adjourn was made by Jacquie Diverty-Sauble Beach. 
Carried.  
Recording of meeting ended.        
Members were invited to join chat rooms for a few minutes. 
 
 
 
 
____________________________  _______________________ 
President Anne Reuber    Recording Secretary Marnie 

McDonough 
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Activity Report – 2022 
 

United Church Women (UCW) of 
Western Ontario Waterways (WOW) Regional Council 

Summary of 2022 Activities 
 
The Executive was installed at the April 9th, 2022 Second Annual General Meeting.  
 
A list of contacts is included with this report, and we ask that you respect privacy by using 
it only for UCW business. 
 
Your Executive is made up of 14 UCW members living across the region who bring a 
wealth of experience, passion, and skills to the Executive, so it functions efficiently on 
behalf of all UCW units.   The Executive continues meeting virtually using the ‘Zoom’ 
platform.  We are very blessed by our Faith and Formation regional staff minister Kathy 
Douglas who gently shepherds us.  The convenience of virtual meetings and no travel 
expenses mean the Executive may continue to meet this way. 
 
Since April 9th, the Executive has met via Zoom six (6) times; May 9, June 13, Aug. 22, 
Oct. 3, Nov. 14, Jan. 9, Feb. 1, 11 & 20 and March 20.   An autumn event was held on 
Saturday, November 5th at St. Jacob’s Calvary United Church.  The theme was “One 
More Step Along the Way…” with speaker & worship leader Ann Harbridge DLM. Musical 
guests were Randy & Shirley Forester.   There were lots of additional preparations, calls 
and correspondence behind the scenes to make this first ‘in-person’ event the first in over 
2 years. 
 
Communications were shared with all contacts via email, thanks to Kim Posno our 
Communications Coordinator.  WOW Newsletters were distributed in October & 
December.  The NUCW ‘Keeping in Touch’ e-newsletter was forwarded to all contacts 
when received; it focuses on the national activities.   
 
Our WOW UCW has been recognized as a Community of Faith, and has a representative 
on the Discipleship & Justice Commission of Regional Council.  Edith Coyle informs the 
Council and our membership of UCW interests.   
 

Assessments and Money: 
Assessments, also known as ‘dues’, are collected so that we have sufficient funds to 

support ourselves and the National UCW.  The amount recommended is $4 per member, 
of which $1 is forwarded to National UCW for their communications and programming.   
$3 of that assessment will remain with UCW WOW.  Please refer to the financial 
statements and recommended budget for more information. 
 

Continuing Outreach Projects: 
Our region has various ministries, camps, outreach programs and special events within 
our boundaries still in need of support. Many activities the local UCWs do has not 
changed; it is the structural network that has changed.  You were represented by two (2) 
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Executive members, President Anne Reuber and Nancy Lennox at the National UCW 
Gathering in September.  The worship service to conclude that NUCW gathering was 
again available on live-streaming to all members. 
 
Tri-Regional UCW Events:  Two (2) events were hosted by the three (3) regional 
UCWs, namely Horseshoe Falls, Antler River Watershed and WOW.  Both virtual 
events included gathering in song, guest speakers, worship, news, and socializing ‘chat’ 
time.  Approximately 100 women attended each event.  Costs were shared evenly 
between the three UCWs.    In February the theme was ‘A Step Toward Diversity’; and   
November was ‘A Step Toward Affirming’.  Feedback has been positive.  As health 
conditions are less restrictive, these virtual events may be limited. 
 
The UCW’s 60th Anniversary Celebration ‘Continuing in Hope’, hosted by the Fundy 
St. Lawrence Dawning Waters Regional UCW in July was a wonderful gathering.   A total 
of 32 registered members plus two infants attended from our region.  Our quilted WOW 
UCW banner was displayed & is now available to visit each unit; please contact us to 
schedule a date.  Distinctive scarves were worn by each attendee to help us identify each 
other.   
 
Our national 60th Anniversary Mission & Service project, the Women for Change 
Zambia (WfC) has wrapped up.  Two visitors from WfC Zambia attended the July event 
to describe their programs; it continues to be a M&S funded project.  The project for the 
next five years is the Healing Fund - Supporting Indigenous Women, Children & 
Families.  This project was presented virtually in the February 2023 event, with guest 
speaker Joni Shawana from the United Church’s General Council office.  An invitation 
was extended to UCWs across the country, and several joined from east and west coasts. 
 

Latest Statistics: 
UCW membership statistics are collected yearly from across our region, including their 
contacts. These tabulated numbers are shared with the NUCW so they have a sense of 
total national membership.  As of March 19, 2023 our regional includes; 
 

65  active UCW units   
1,310 members   

Including 11 Individual Memberships 
 

Twenty-Four new (24) Life Memberships were presented in the last reporting year.   
A limited number of units reported their total Life Members numbers: 479 

 
 
 

Marnie McDonough 
Recording Secretary 
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 I have reviewed the income & expenditures for the UCW Western Ontario Waterways for year ending Dec. 
31, 2022 and found them to be correct.  Balance Dec 31 2022 - $10,048.73 Marilyn Freer 
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Other Reports 
 

Communications 
Once again UCW news from regional and national has been distributed to our UCW 
women in Western Ontario Waterways.  Newsletters, posters for events and Keeping In 
Touch have kept women informed of what is happening.  Videos of meetings and events 
have also been sent out to UCW units.  Our 2021 Annual Report was also distributed to 
all groups in the WOW UCW region and individual members as well. 
 
Lots of celebrations for the 60th Anniversary took place this past year. We informed 
women of events before and after the national celebration held in Sydney, Nova Scotia in 
July and distributed videos about the ongoing services of celebration (one put on by WOW 
UCW for the WOW Regional Council annual meeting) and videos from the UCW WOW 
region of women who attended the 60th Anniversary event in Sydney. 
 
Many are using these videos at meetings.  Hopefully they help the women see the UCW 
is still vibrant and healthy and fulfilling it’s purpose.  Also individual members appreciate 
being kept in touch too.  Hats off to those (Joyce Osborne, Diane Bender and Margot 
White) for making sure you receive information.  Hats off to all of you who receive and 
make sure members of units are informed.  This is a good chain we have working. 
 
We hope you feel informed and are finding material for your meetings and ideas to keep 
your UCW active.  We appreciate all the work UCW does and we hope Communications 
makes it a little easier.  And a thank you to individual members for keeping in touch. 
 
Kim Posno 

 
Discipleship and Justice Commission of WOW Regional Council 
(formerly known as Mission and Discipleship Commission) 
    February 2023 
Following much discussion at prior meetings, it has been decided that the name of this 
commission will be changed from Mission and Discipleship to DISCIPLESHIP and 
JUSTICE ( D/J). 
Gail Fricker will prepare a personal new territorial acknowledgement to present at the 
next meeting, (Feb 15) 
Jenny Stephens and Bill Allen have been contracted to evaluate our Regional Structure 
–they will meet with our Commission at our next meeting. The purpose:  how we give 
approval (for grants etc) for our work.  Presently, we are considering having a 
representative other than one of our co-chairs appointed to the Regional Executive who 
will be able to keep us up to date with issues and concerns. 
In January, Adam Creswell hosted a meeting re: “affirming priorities for the D/J 
commission.” 
Upcoming events and areas of support:    
Lent (which will be held prior to the UCW WOW AGM): 
Faith and Justice series; Jesus’ Encounters with the Powerful and Powerless; Cycle of 
Gospel Living; Antiracism series                                                                                                                                                     
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Camps:  
are communities of faith and need our encouragement as well as our financial support. 
Environment:                                                                                                                                                                  
Earth week:  April 16-23 “For the Love of Creation” Watch for further information. 
JUSTICE:  Our Commission’s responsibility:                                                                                                                        
To speak out on current events that demean, stigmatize, or incite violence.                                                                   
To advocate for governments to create policies /laws that reflect a diverse and inclusive 
society.                                 
To provide opportunities for celebrations of our diversity. 
To set Budget for events in 2023. 
 
I have appreciated serving on this commission with so many dedicated Christian 
members.                      
Sincerely, Edith Coyle 

 
Huron Perth Presbyterial Closing Report 
About 50 people gathered on a warm summer day to celebrate the final 
meeting of the Huron-Perth Presbyterial. Mary Moffatt and Willie Laurie brought 
us together to sing with joy and enthusiasm. It was wonderful to join voices 

together again! 
President Anne Reuber opened the meeting with a Land Acknowledgement. 
She hoped we will renew friendships and share stories today. Anne also introduced 

the members of the planning committee, which are included in the final report. 
Several past presidents of Huron-Perth were present and 
introduced. Muriel Coultes, Nancy Kraemer, Ruth Long, Pat 
Young and Barb Schoch shared stories what UCW meant to 
them, and other members were invited to do the same. A few 
more past presidents were added to the existing list. Margaret 
Mickie was the first president of Huron. Wilena Butson was 
the first president of Perth. Elizabeth Babensee was president 
in Perth in 1972. 
Business 

Anne asked to amend agenda, and have the closing motion 
after the Worship Service. Motion: To approve amended agenda: Marg Fouts, 
seconded: Wanda Keith  Carried 

Motion: To approve the minutes from the last Annual General Meeting of April 9, 2019. 
Laura Forbes, seconded by Joan Whyte      Carried 

Eileen Townsend moved the Treasurer’s Report, as printed in the final report; seconded 
by Muriel Coultes. Carried 

The disbursement of remaining funds, around $4000., was discussed. Eileen 

Townsend made a motion that after all expenses are paid, $1400. be paid to each of 
Camp Menesetung and Camp Bimini, $600. to the Mitchell Resource Centre and 

that the remaining funds, be divided between Women for Change, Zambia and the 

UCW of Western Ontario Waterways Region. Seconded by Yvonne Gedcke. 
(Expenses for the Celebration ~ Rental of church: $250.00 plus $50.00 deposit, 
which was donated, Musicians: $25.00 to each, Larry S: honorarium of $50.00) 
Carried 

Motion: to appoint Barbara Schoch to review the final financial report by Mary Helen 
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Clifford, seconded by Marg Fouts.            Carried 

Kathy Douglas, Faith Formation Minister, was our Worship Leader. She reminded us 
about stories that join and connect us. As United Church women, we set goals and 

expectations. Our voices were heard, and we worked together to 
accomplish 

many things. 
As a memorial, Kathy put stones in a large vase. They were to 
represent a monument, as a way to remember the legacy of 
Huron-Perth Presbyterial. We were invited to name what each 
stone represented. These included: Caring & sharing, friendship, 
joyful praise, support, faith, hope, worship, outreach & justice, 
fellowship & food, love, grace, and music. We were invited 
forward to receive the elements of the Eucharist, and we shared 
in Communion together.  We closed the worship singing “We 

Shall Go Out with Hope of Resurrection”. This was very appropriate as our theme for 
the day was “Continuing in Hope”. 
Laura Forbes extended courtesies to everyone who helped make today’s celebration a 
success. 
A motion to disband Huron-Perth Presbyterial was made by Jean Taylor, seconded by 
Wanda Keith. Carried 

We ended the day at 4 p.m. with a social time and refreshments. 

 
Huron Perth Closing Financials 
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National United Church Women (NUCW) 
 
The Annual Meeting of the National UCW took place in-person, September 19-23, 2022 
at the Queen of Apostles Renewal Centre in Mississauga, ON.  It was a wonderful time 
of fellowship and sharing of information under the theme of “Standing With God in 
Hope”. The major pieces of business that happened were:   1) Meeting and being 
introduced to the new Moderator, The Right Rev. Dr. Carmen Lansdowne; 2) Voting in a 
new president-elect of the National UCW, Barbara Davison; 3) Voting on a new 5 year 
NUCW Special Project, The Healing Fund with preference for projects helping women 
and children; 5) receiving and disseminating reports on Finance, 60th Anniversary and 
other projects. A very productive and enjoyable time. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Nancy Lennox 

 
 

National Anniversary Projects  
Women for Change Zambia 

 

In 2017 the National United Church Women chose Women for Change Zambia as the 
project for the next five years. The project supports the education of girls and boys in 
Zambia. Through your donations, 44 children were helped with the costs of education. 
The total amount raised across Canada is $107,644.49. Well done! The UCW project 
has ended, and if you wish to make your personal donation, you can send your donation 
to Mission and Service. The United Church of Canada, P O Box 53250 Stn BRM B, 
Toronto, On M7Y 8X1. 
 
 

Healing Fund 
At the September 2022 meeting of the National United Church Women, the Healing 
Fund was chosen as the next five year project. This is a fund to support Indigenous 
Women, Children, and Families. The project will support programming specifically 
designed for Indigenous women and children whose primary focus is healing the family 
through culture and language while meeting individual supports within the program. 
The Healing Fund is a grant that supports healing initiatives in Indigenous communities 
to address the ongoing impacts of the residential school system. 
 
To make a donation, issue a cheque to United Church Women of Western Ontario 
Waterways, and mail to Joyce Osborne, Treasurer, Box 298, Ripley, ON, N0G 2R0. On 
the memo line indicate this is a “donation to Healing Fund”. 
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Nominations Report 
 
Nominations for the Executive 2023-2024:      
 
President:  Anne Reuber, Stratford  
President-Elect:  
Treasurer:  Joyce Osborne, Ripley 
Secretary:   
WOW Rep:    Edith Coyle, Waterloo 
Communications:  
Members-at-Large: Eleanor Firth, Meaford 
   Nancy Lennox, Waterloo 
   Eileen Townsend, Clinton 
   Joan Whyte, Seaforth 
   Barbara Seaton, Cambridge 
   Jacquie Diverty, Sauble Beach 
   Mary Hawthorne, Shelburne 
   Margot White, Kitchener 
 
 
 

Unit Contacts 
The following contact information is for the use of local UCW units and you are asked to respect privacy by using it only for UCW 
business. 
 

Location -Unit Name, 
Alphabetical  

First Contact Name Phone & Email 

Allenford Barbara Kelly 519-934-2893  kelly@gbtel.ca 

Alliston St. John’s Dorothy Berry 705-435-4964 rdberry@rogers.com 

Annan Trinity Mary Hall 226-622-7454 maryandmurray@hotmail.com  

Arthur Darlene Woods 519-848-6215  woodscroftfarms@aol.com  

Ashfield Trinity Brenda Phillips 519-529-7048 fb.phillips@hurontel.on.ca  

Atwood Angie Lannin 519-595-4751  angielannin64@gmail.com  

Belgrave Knox Nancy Folkard 519-357-2797 nfolkard2@rogers.com  

Belwood St. John’s Kate Lindsay 519-843-3857 cathielindsay531@gmail.com  

Bervie Kinloss Sandra MacDonald 519-395-5447 asmac@hurontel.on.ca  

Blyth Joan Clark 519-523-9659 joanclark51@gmail.com  

Brucefield Community Eileen Townsend 519-606-3237  aetownsend@tcc.on.ca  

Cambridge Cedar Hill Jeanne Joslin 519-623-4865 jjoslin200@gmail.com  

Cambridge Saint Luke’s Mary Lee 519-653-5472 leesathome@rogers.com  

Cambridge Trillium Linda Klassen 519-748-0071 pklassen@golden.net  

Clifford Knox & Alsfeldt Ellen Underwood-Charge Sec. clifforduc@wightman.ca  

Clinton Elizabeth Thorpe-Hearn 519-300-0470 ethorpehearn@gmail.com  

mailto:maryandmurray@hotmail.com
mailto:woodscroftfarms@aol.com
mailto:fb.phillips@hurontel.on.ca
mailto:angielannin64@gmail.com
mailto:nfolkard2@rogers.com
mailto:cathielindsay531@gmail.com
mailto:asmac@hurontel.on.ca
mailto:joanclark51@gmail.com
mailto:aetownsend@tcc.on.ca
mailto:jjoslin200@gmail.com
mailto:leesathome@rogers.com
mailto:pklassen@golden.net
mailto:clifforduc@wightman.ca
mailto:ethorpehearn@gmail.com
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Collingwood Trinity Joy Barr 705-445-0726  joybarr@gmail.com  

Drayton Lynn Straus 519-781-3165 lynnstraus65@gmail.com  

Dundalk Colleen Wood 519-923-2471. colleenwood3@gmail.com  

Durham Knox Carolyn Galbraith 519-369-
6276  carolynduenorth01@gmail.com  

Elmira Trinity Lyn Schwindt 519-669-2212 
paulandlynschwindt@gmail.com  

Elmwood Crawford Laurine Zurbrigg 519-363-5045 zcedarhaven@hotmail.com  

Exeter Ann Johns 519-235-0474.  eannjohns@gmail.com  

Fergus Melville Lorri Wright 519-843-2018 
richardandlorri.wright@gmail.com  

Fullarton Thamesview  Mary  E McIntosh 519-393-6232 marymcintosh@quadro.net  

Glen Morris Ayr Margaret McPherson 519-442-4096  mmm@silomail.com  

Goderich Lakeshore Marilyn Elgie 519-440-0019. mpelgie30@hurontel.on.ca  

Grand Valley Trinity Elaine Bilton 905 586-5130. elainebilton@gmail.com  

Guelph Barrie Hill Lynda Henry 519-763-6968.   l.henry493@gmail.com  

Guelph Dublin St. Anne Wright 519-836-1054 annecwright1@gmail.com  

Hampstead Gads Hill Susan Green 519-656-2550. sueandjimgreen@gmail.com  

Harriston Ardda Colley 519-338-3999 arddacolley@hotmail.com  

Hepworth Lynda Johnston 519-935-3317 alj2@bell.net  

Kemble Sarawak Wanda Dailey 519-534-2862 wd_dailey@hotmail.com  

Kilsyth Shirley Spencer 519-376-1926  shirleyspencer806@gmail.com  

Kincardine Dianne Henkenhaf 226-930-9470 robdi@hurontel.on.ca  

Kitchener Calvary Loraine Kelly 519-748-1767 kellyal@sympatico.ca  

Kitchener Forest Hill Betty Kocher 519-578-8248.  bettykocher@yahoo.ca  

Kitchener St.James’ 
Rosemount 

Jan Omand 519-741-0061  cso@golden.net  

Listowel Sandra Gracey 519-291-3494. sangeo@wightman.ca  

Londesborough Catherine Allen 519-955-5407  dcallen@tcc.on.ca  

Lucknow-Women with a 
Mission 

Mary Lou Irwin 519-529-7566 marylou@hurontel.on.ca  

Meaford Jane Smith 519-538-2389  ruthpearson372@gmail.com  

Mitchell Main St. Erma Lannin 519-348-8526 admin@mainstreetunited.ca  

Mono Camilla High 
Country 

Debbie Baker 519-941-3972   dbaker002@sympatico.ca  

Monticello Grand Valley Nancy Kratky 519-925-5000 knkratky5@gmail.com  

Mount Forest Woodlawn Lene MacLean 519-323-2376. fmaclean@wightman.ca  

New Hamburg Zion Janet Bradley Worthington 519-662-3601. janetbradley453@gmail.com  

North Perth Zion Yvonne Gedcke 519-418-1117 donvon@gedcke.org  

Orangeville Westminster Sara Georgas 519-307-3000 jimgeorgas@rogers.com  

Park Head Beth Fenton 519-935-2191  r_fenton@hotmail.com  

Pine River Glenna Farrell 519-396-5348. kgfarrell@hurontel,on.ca  

mailto:joybarr@gmail.com
mailto:lynnstraus65@gmail.com
mailto:colleenwood3@gmail.com
mailto:carolynduenorth01@gmail.co
mailto:carolynduenorth01@gmail.co
mailto:paulandlynschwindt@gmail.com
mailto:paulandlynschwindt@gmail.com
mailto:zcedarhaven@hotmail.com
mailto:eannjohns@gmail.com
mailto:richardandlorri.wright@gmail.com
mailto:richardandlorri.wright@gmail.com
mailto:marymcintosh@quadro.net
mailto:mmm@silomail.com
mailto:519-440-0019.%20mpelgie30@hurontel.on.ca
mailto:elainebilton@gmail.com
mailto:l.henry493@gmail.com
mailto:annecwright1@gmail.com
mailto:sueandjimgreen@gmail.com
mailto:arddacolley@hotmail.com
mailto:alj2@bell.net
mailto:wd_dailey@hotmail.com
mailto:shirleyspencer806@gmail.com
mailto:robdi@hurontel.on.ca
mailto:kellyal@sympatico.ca
mailto:bettykocher@yahoo.ca
mailto:cso@golden.net
mailto:sangeo@wightman.ca
mailto:dcallen@tcc.on.ca
mailto:marylou@hurontel.on.ca
mailto:ruthpearson372@gmail.com
mailto:admin@mainstreetunited.ca
mailto:dbaker002@sympatico.ca
mailto:knkratky5@gmail.com
mailto:fmaclean@wightman.ca
mailto:janetbradley453@gmail.com
mailto:donvon@gedcke.org
mailto:jimgeorgas@rogers.com
mailto:r_fenton@hotmail.com
http://on.ca/
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Port Elgin Susan Brown 519-832-5509. gandsbrown@eastlink.ca  

Rich Hill, Tottenham Alma Rice 905-936-6566. almarice234@gmail.com  

Ripley St. Andrew’s Joyce Osborne 519-395-3970  janlea@hurontel.co.ca  

Rockwood Stone (Closing 

’23) 
Marg Baker 519-767-0219 c.mbaker@xplornet.ca  

Rosemont Trinity 
Centennial 

Diane Thompson 705-435-6004 dmt1947@outlook.com  

Rostock Zion Barbara Knechtel 519-393-6293  barbara.k@quahro.net  

Sauble Beach Jacquie Diverty 519-422-2513 two.jacs2@gmail.com  

Shallow Lake Mary-Beth Lisk 519-935-2396 mblisk55@gmail.com  

Shouldice Sandi Weatherbee 519-935-1032. thebees@amtelecom.net  

Shelburne Trinity Mary Hawthorne 519-925-6523  hawth@bell.net  

Stratford Avondale Barbara Schoch 519-272-0764 theschochs@rogers.com  

Tara Centenary Linda Herron 519-375-2498  lherron@bmts.com  

Tavistock Grace Beverly Neeb 519-655-2695 bev.tavistock@gmail.com  

Tottenham Velma Wace 905-936-6290  wacevelma@outlook.com  

Waterloo First Marg Colmer-Shantz 519-884-2525. margcolmer@hotmail.com  

Wiarton St. John’s 
(Closing ’23) 

Audrey Lane 519-534-1808 audreylane34@yahoo.com  

Wingham Joyce Miller 519-357-1483 joyce_m_miller@hotmail.com  

Wyevale Betty Hall 705-322-2857 bettyehall@rogers.com  

   

Individual Memberships 
  

Joyce Ward jcjw7d@gmail.com 
 

Ruth Long rustiffer@icloud.com  

 

Muriel Coultes murielcoultes@gmail.com  

 

Isabel Hewitson bihewitson@gmail.com  

 

Ruth Kaufman grajax@msn.com  

 

Mary McArthur mcarthurmc@hotmail.com  

 

Mary Patricia Young patriciayoung119@gmail.com  

 

Betty Nelson nelsonbetty1933@gmail.com  

 

Heide Arnold hagedorn1866@gmail.com  

 

Audrey Lane audreylane@yahoo.com  

 

Ellen Whitley 705-466-5631 
 

As of March 20/23 
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UNITED CHURCH WOMEN 

WESTERN ONTARIO WATERWAYS 

 

INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
The United Church Women (UCW) was formed in 1962, joining Woman's Association and 

Woman's Missionary Society. This organization is the only national women's organization in The 

United Church of Canada. 

 

With the 2019 restructuring of The United Church of Canada, many presbyterial and conference 
UCWs have chosen to restructure as well. The missions, visions and purposes will remain largely 
unchanged but may be consolidated into three levels to achieve maximum efficiencies. The 
previous four levels of UCW (unit, presbyterial, conference and national) all refer to the 
importance of and commitment to Christian study, spiritual growth, education, and leadership 
development. As an organization this has been a constant focus over the years. 
 
In Western Ontario Waterways region, some UCW units have closed, leaving women with no 
group to attend. These women want to receive UCW News, and to know what is happening 
within their region, and nationally. We suggest that these women become individual members 
of UCW Western Ontario Waterways, and be added to the email list for news, or in some 
instances, receive news by mail, and to know when meetings of the UCW WOW are being held. 
The membership assessment is $3.50 per year, with $1.00 of this amount going to National 
UCW. You may wish to have a three year membership for $10.00 with $3.00 of this amount 
going to National UCW. 
 
Please complete the following form and return, with your cheque issued to UCW WOW, and 
mail to: Joyce Osborne, Treasurer,  UCW WOW, Box 298, Ripley, On, N0G 2R0 
 
Please Print 
_________________________           ___________________________________________ 
   Name     Mailing Address 
 
     ___________________________________________ 
                                                                           Mailing Address, including Postal Code 
 
_______________________________    ________________________________________  
    email address                                                        Name of last UCW unit 
 
_______________________                     __Yes_________No___________ 
Phone #                                                            Are you a Life Member 
 
 
 
OPTIONAL: Your UCW Story           


